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HOLY ISLAND PARISH COUNCIL
Windsor Cottage, 3 Lewin’s Lane, Holy Island, Berwick-upon-Tweed, Northumberland TD15 2SB
Clerk: John A Bevan   Tel: (01289) 389359   Email: holyipc@btinternet.com
Subject: Subject: Application 22/02933/FUL Athol Brose
Ref: HIPC Policy Document
Dear Sirs,

With regard to Planning Application 22/02933/FUL for Athol Brose, Holy Island, Holy Island Parish Council wishes to OBJECT to this application on the following grounds:

The work is described as a re-modelling but essentially it is a complete rebuild and should therefore be considered as falling under NCC Local Plan HOU 10 where new dwellings will only be supported where first and future occupation is restricted in perpetuity to ensure that each new dwelling is occupied only as a 'principal residence.' Holy Island having significantly more households with no usual permanent residences than the 20% threshold stipulated in the Local Plan.

The modern design of the proposed building is inappropriate for the village in general and in that location in particular as it faces the harbour and is next to the Lutyens designed St Oswald's Cottage which we understand to be a Grade 2 Listed building built when Lindisfarne Castle was restored by Lutyens to enhance the mutual setting of the Castle and village. The proposed building makes a jarring contrast.

The existing building which is suitable for use as a residence either as owner / occupier or long-term rental is to be replaced by four units useful only for short-term letting. This would worsen the current imbalance on the island between permanent residences and second homes / holiday lets. A situation which Holy Island Parish Council and longer term, the Holy Island 2050 Project, are working to improve to allow the village to continue and strengthen as a viable living community. As AONB noted in the minutes of their meeting on June 29th 2022 regarding Holy Island village is at maximum capacity for both cars and visitors. The Island infrastructure struggles to meet the current demands on it for example in catering for evening meals. Demand does not need to be increased by additional units created purely for commercial reasons which will not provide any benefit to the island. With, we assume, not even Council Tax or Parish Precept being paid.

In order to address the problem of the growth of Holiday Lets and the threat it sees they present to its community, Holy Island Parish Council has produced a Policy Document which is attached and should be considered as part of our objection.

On behalf of Holy Island Parish Council

John Bevan.

Clerk











